



## **AIRPORTS SECURITY OFFICE**









Cybersecurity Awareness Month highlights the growing importance of cybersecurity in our daily lives and encourages individuals and businesses to take important cybersecurity steps everyday to Secure Our World and stay safe online.



Founded in 2004, Cybersecurity Awareness Month, held each October, is the world's foremost initiative aimed at promoting cybersecurity awareness and best practices. Cybersecurity Awareness Month is a collaborative effort among businesses, government agencies, colleges and universities, associations, nonprofit organizations, tribal communities, and individuals committed to educating others about online safety.

encouraged all of us to take four easy steps each day to ensure our online safety:

The theme of Cybersecurity Awareness Month was **Secure Our World**, which

- Understand the benefits of using a password manager and dispelling existing myths around password manager security and ease of use.
- Turn on multifactor authentication on personal devices and business networks.
- Recognize and report phishing still one of the primary threat actions used by cybercriminals today.
- Install updates on a regular basis and turn on automated updates.

For more information about Cybersecurity Awareness Month and how to participate, visit:

http://cisa.gov/cybersecurity-awareness-month and http://staysafeonline.org/cybersecurity-awareness-month



CONTENTS	
Airport ID Badge Holder Responsibilities	2
Aviation Worker Screening	2
Cybersecurity Awareness Month	1
LIH Pass and ID Office	2





#### CLOSED: SATURDAY, SUNDAY AND UPCOMING STATE HOLIDAYS

November 28, 2024 – Thanksgiving November 29, 2024 – All Offices December 25, 2024 – Christmas Day January 1, 2025 – New Year's Day

\*Closures may vary by office.

### OAHU (HNL) – PASS AND ID OFFICE

Phone: (808) 836-6427

Email:

dot.air.hnl.badge@hawaii.gov

**Security Dispatch:** (808) 836-6641 (808) 836-6642

### HILO (ITO) – PASS AND ID OFFICE

Phone: (808) 961-9350

Email:

dot.air.ito.pass.and.id@hawaii.gov Security Dispatch: (808) 961-9308

### KAUAI (LIH) – PASS AND ID OFFICE

Phone: (808) 241-3902

Email:

dot.air.lih.pass.and.id@hawaii.gov Security Dispatch: (808) 274-3814

#### KONA (KOA) – PASS AND ID OFFICE

Phone: (808) 327-9517

Email:

dot.air.koa.pass.and.id@hawaii.gov Security Dispatch: (808) 329-1083

### MAUI (OGG) – PASS AND ID OFFICE

Phone: (808) 872-3874

Email:

dot.air.ogg.pass.and.id@hawaii.gov **Security Dispatch:** (808) 872-3875

### **Airport ID Badge Holder Responsibilities**

Five things to remember as an Airport ID Badge holder:

- The Badge belongs to the State of Hawaii, Pass and ID Office,
- The Badge is for Official Business Use Only,
- Access privileges and Badge usage are limited to work hours and must not be used for non-work related reasons.
- At no time should the Airport ID Badge be used to bypass security screening to board an aircraft as a passenger,
- Security violations must be reported immediately to a supervisor, Airport Security, Airport Police, and/or Airport Operations personnel.

### **Aviation Worker Screening**

Aviation Worker Screening (AWS) became mandatory at airports nationwide on September 25, 2024. State of Hawaii airports are in full compliance with the requirements of this mandate and have been successful in preventing prohibited and illegal items from entering a restricted area through a terminal door.

Tips for smoother, faster screening:

- Only bring essentials,
- Leave tools of the trade and safety shoes in a secured place on the restricted side,
- When possible, divest yourself of all metallic items that may alarm at an AWS screening location. You may be directed to a TSA Security Screening Checkpoint for alarm resolution.

Thank you to all Aviation Workers who have participated in the screening process with a positive attitude and for following the tips that have been provided to ensure faster, smoother screening.

# LIH Pass and ID Office Celebrates Breast Cancer Awareness Month

In 1985. "National Breast Cancer Awareness Month" (NBCAM) was created through efforts between the American Academy of Family Physicians, AstraZeneca Healthcare Foundation, CancerCare, Inc., and a variety of other sponsors. The LIH Office staff celebrated by wearing pink shirts in support of all those affected by breast cancer.

